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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Argentina to the International Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Basel Convention and has the honour to refer to decision IX/4 of the ninth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention, regarding the review of the operation of the Basel Convention regional and coordinating centres and to the documents included in UNEP/CHW/OEWG/7/INF/4.


Argentina supports the consistent objective of strengthening the operation of the Basel Convention regional and coordinating centres.  Therefore, it is fundamental to highlight the need, as stipulated in Article 14 of the Basel Convention, for an appropriate financial mechanism to be established for the Centres within the context of the Convention.

As the Secretariat is aware, the National Institute for Industrial Technology (INTI) hosts the Basel Convention Regional Centre for Training and Technology Transfer for the South American region.  The Basel Convention Regional Centre located in Argentina has become an authority on electronic and electrical wastes issues, with its work recognized and acknowledged by the Secretariat of the Basel Convention.

However, the Centre has been functioning mainly thanks to the technical and financial support of the national government of Argentina, therefore, it is essential to provide adequate international financial support in order to continue developing its important activities.

Since the main objective of the Centres is to become entities to promote training, technology transfer and technical assistance for the environmentally sound management of wastes, and bearing in mind that, as indicated, lack of finance constitutes one of the main difficulties encountered in the development of their activities, it must be recognized that these difficulties constitute a threat to the compliance with the objectives of the Basel Convention.

The documents refer to the self-sustainability of the Centres as a future objective, based on their regional advantages.  If “self-sustainability” is a much desired objective, it is not feasible that this situation be limited to the short or medium term.  Therefore, necessary funds must be guaranteed so that the Centres may rely on them for their functioning.  To this end, a possible alternative could be the opening of a window under GEF for chemicals and wastes.


With respect to the institutional framework, the experiences in the South American region show that the support by governments, as well as the hosting of the Centres by a national institution, has enabled the survival over time and the continuity of activities by these Centres.

Finally, and within the framework of synergies between the three chemicals and wastes Conventions, it is of the utmost importance to strengthen coordination and cooperation mechanisms with the new Regional Centres of the Stockholm Convention, established in May 2009.


The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Argentina to the International Organizations in Geneva reiterates to the Secretariat of the Basel Convention the assurances of its highest consideration.

Geneva, 30 April 2010

